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Greetings, Kia ora, Hola, Talofa lava, Namaste, Bula Vinaka, Ola, Bonjour, 

Kumustá, Chào, Asalam aleykum, Konnichi wa, Annyong, Malo e lelei, Guten Tag, 

Fakaalofa atu, Sok sabai jie te, Grüezi! 

Newsletter Date:  
13th December  2019 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
Today your child is bringing home their school report. Teachers have spent a 
long time assessing the children and analysing data to determine the level your 
child is working at.  
In New Zealand, our curriculum is designed so that children are taught at the 
ability level they are working at. We have very high expectations of achievement 
and the reports coming home today will tell you if your child is working at that 
expected level.  
We have thought long and hard about class placements for next year, using the 
following criteria in priority order: 

• Your child’s learning needs and strengths. 

• Your child’s maturity level and behaviour patterns. 

• Friendships that have existed this year. 
I am pleased to announce the following structure for 2020: 

Habitat Year Teacher 
Pikorua Learning Group 

1 0 Mrs Shannon Corlett 

2 1 Ms Taryn Hoffmann 
Mrs Amy Nicholas 
Ms Adelaine Arias 

12 2/3 Ms Samantha Mottram 

13 2/3 Mrs TeAna Upson 

17 5/6 Mrs Elleen Davids 
Mrs Sue Millett 

Kauanuanu  Learning Group 

4 2 Ms Rhianon McIntyre 

5 3/4 Mrs Alyssa Farrow 
Mr Nathan Hinton 

11 1/2 Mrs Kawal Bedi 

16 4 Mrs Janelle Staples 

19 5/6 Mrs Katrina Cray 

Harakeke Learning Group 

6 0/1 Ms Jinny Kim 

14 4/5 Ms Megan McGuire 

15 2 Mrs Trudy McKeich 
Mrs Toni Hoy 

18 5/6 Mr Jacob Allison 
Mrs Michelle Hayden 

20 5/6 Mrs Jackie Terry 

Principal – Ms Diane Raynes 
Deputy Principal – Mrs Shelley Matuku 
Assistant Principal – Mr Jacob Allison 
ESOL/ Reading Recovery teacher – Mrs Jean Newbold 
Classroom Release Teacher – Mrs Kirsten Stuckey 
Office Manager – Mrs Shannon Sofaea 
Bursar –  Mrs Lesley Roberts 
Teacher Aides    –    Mrs Angela Duncan, Ms Katie Hearl, Mrs Larissa Latoa, Ms 
Sifa Matasifa 
Caretaker – Mr Erik Corbett 
Choir – Mrs Pauline Prictor 
I look forward to working with you and your children in 2020. 
I wish you a very merry festive season and Happy New Year.  
Be safe and enjoy your time with your family and friends.  

 
Diane Raynes  
Principal     

Important School 
times and dates 
Please note that 
school finishes at 

12.30pm  
on  

Monday 16th  
December 2019. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The first day of 
school next year is  

Thursday 30th  
January  2020, 

9am. 
The school office 
will be open from 

20th  January for in-
zone enrolments 
and any queries. 

 
 

 
 

 


